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Principal’s Message 
 
I will start this item by again focusing on Year 12, as some have now finished or about to sit for their final exam. This week I will be 
attending their formal farewell function at The Lagoon. It is a wonderful evening watching these young gentlemen and ladies dressed up 
and emerging to the world. For parents and carers, it is a time to see their children through different eyes, as they are no longer school 
students but on the cusp of the next step of their life. All of the staff of Warilla High wish them every success in their future endeavours 
and remember that we are always here with doors open if they need any future guidance.  
 
For the rest of the school, it is business as usual and everyone is busy with lessons and teaching. With the end of the year only five weeks 
away it is also time for teachers to start working on final grades and reporting. I always suggest to students that this is the most important 
time to give it their very best effort in terms of application to their work and behaviour in the classroom.  

You know we are getting well into Term 4 when we have Year 6 students visiting for an orientation in readiness for next year. Over three 
days our Year 7 students, for 2020, have visited and become acquainted with “the Warilla High way”. They have had “mini-lessons” with 
teachers from a variety of different subject areas and started to understand our expectations for them. I should add that we have high 
expectations of all of our students and staff so that we can achieve the very best possible outcomes for everyone. Mr Harry is the year 
advisor for this group of students and he is already getting them for a great start to the year.  

I would also like to acknowledge the great work of our current Year 7 & 8 students. They have been taking part in a competition called 
“Word Mania” and achieved fantastic results. Warilla High School has finished 3rd in Australia and New Zealand’s biggest literacy 
competition. This competition involved thousands of students’ engaging in a series of three minutes, online, word building games using 
15 randomly generated letter tiles – forming words that gain the student's points. Congratulations to all of the Year 7 and 8 students who 
participated, and particularly the Year 8 Core Skills class who embraced the challenge and pushed Warilla High School to place 3rd. Thank 
you to Mrs Goucher for coordinating Warilla High School’s participation in the competition this year. 
 

With kind regards,  
Ms Brook, 
Acting Principal 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
http://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Deputies Report 
It is hard to believe that we almost halfway through Term 4 already.  

As the HSC Exam period comes to an end, we look forward to seeing our now relaxed Year 12 students for their last visit to the school on 
Wednesday when they are returning textbooks and do their final sign out from school. We are looking forward to celebrating their 
graduation at their formal night on Thursday 14th November. 

At the same time, we are saying our final goodbyes to Year 12, we will be welcoming the Year 6 students to the school who are coming 
to participate in the transition program this week. This will be followed by an information evening for parents and our incoming Year 7 
students on the evening of the 20th November. 

There has been a blitz on uniform this term and the improvement has been impressive. There are still some students, not in appropriate 
shorts or who wear tops with brand logos on them rather than their school top and school jumper or plain navy top. The uniform shop at 
school is open Fridays 8 am-1 pm and Wednesday afternoons 12- 5 pm if you need to replace or update any uniform items. 

Following last year’s great success, the SRC Christmas Stalls are again planned for the 29th of November. Stalls will be operated by faculties 
across the school, selling a range of lovely goodies. 

Make sure that if your child is eligible for the reward excursion later this term, they watch the notices for Jamberoo Action Park excursion, 
as there are limited spaces. 

Many students are currently sitting end of year assessments across subjects in Mathematics and Science and completing other major 
assessments in English and HSIE in preparation for final grades. These grades are then submitted to NESA at the end of the term for 
students in Year 10 and 11 who are eligible for their ROSA. 

 

Deputy Principals  
Ms Luckman, Mr Hales and Mr Ind  
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Week 5A 

12/11/19 HSC Concludes 
13/11/19 Year 12 Sign Out Day 
14/11/19 Year 12 Formal  
15/11/19 Core Skills Excursion 7,8 & 9 

Week 6B 

18/11/19 Year 10 & 11 HSC Minimum Standards Test 

20/11/19 Year 6-7 Parent Information Evening   

20/11/19 12va Excursion   

Week 7A 

25/11/19 Conviction Program for all Year 10 P4/5 

27/11/19 Year 12 Business Studies Research Task  

28/11/19 Year 12 HSC Jewish Museum  

29/11/19 Christmas Stalls 

Week 8B 

2/12/19 ATSI Awards Celebration 

4/12/19 
6/12/19 

Support Camp  

4/12/19 Year 12 Bio Excursion to Museum of Disease  

6/12/19 Core Excursion CAPA 

6/12/19 CAP Challenge Day Year 7 & 8 

Week 9A 

9/12/19 Wellbeing Fun Day  

10/12/19 Core Showcase 

10/12/19 Presentation Night Rehearsal  

11/12/19 Presentation Night  

12/12/19 Year 12 Geography Field Trip  

13/12/19 Jamberoo Rewards Day  

 

Week 10B 

18/12/19 Students Last Day of Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

LATE ARRIVAL – CHANGE OF PROCEDURES 

Up until 9.15am go to the side window of the 
Library between ‘A’ block and the Library block. 
One of the Office Staff will record your 
information and give you a late slip to get into 
class. After 9.15am report to the front office. 
Arriving late 3 times without a note from 
parent/guardian will result in parents being 
contacted by the school and consequences will 
apply. 

 

UPDATING STUDENT DETAILS 

If you change your address, phone number, 
including mobile number, or other contact details 
could you please let the school know as soon as 
possible? 

 

PRIVATE PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Personal property which is brought to school is 
the sole responsibility of the individual. The 
school is not insured to cover loss or damage. 

 

PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES 

Heavy fines are imposed for illegal dropping off 
or picking up students in school zone hours. 

The school car park is for staff parking only and is 
not to be used for dropping off or picking up 
students. 

RIDING A BIKE TO SCHOOL 

Students who ride a bike to school are required 
by law to wear a helmet. 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

Students must bring a note to explain their 
absences. A green ‘Absence Book’ is available 
from the front office. Unexplained absences will 
appear on the student’s report. 

 

  

     
       



 Issue 1 – Term 4 – Week 5 11 November 2019 

 

 Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 4 
 

Year 8 

We are halfway through the term, and only a handful of school weeks left. Year 8 have undertaken VALID testing this term, which is an 
online Science-based test. This is an important process for year 8 and will not only enable students to understand their individual progress 
in Science but also prepare them for their NAPLAN testing which will take place in 2020. Although the end of the year is fast approaching, 
Year 8 still have a lot of work to do. Term 4 is our second reporting period for the year and students still have numerous assessments to 
complete that will go towards their final grades, so keep up the hard work and best of luck!  

Loretta Ratajkoski 
Year 8 Advisor  

 

Year 9 

It seems like only yesterday that we had started Stage 5. We find ourselves on the last leg of the year, with only 5 weeks to go. Year 9 
have made selections for their Yr10 100-hour elective. I have enjoyed observing the progress and products this year from their elective 
subjects and learning about their personal interests and talents. I look forward to observing the products of their learning in their chosen 
elective classes next year. 

Some of our students have already enjoyed work experience this year and I encourage all of our students to create their personal Resume 
to prepare for seeking employment if this is a pathway that they are considering. A template to assist with their Resume has been emailed 
to all students. If you are interested in work experience, please make contact with the Careers Advisor, Sharna Dawson to discuss options 
and expectations. 

Our Peer Support leaders will be assisting with the 6-7 Transition visits in Week 5. I am very proud of these students for committing to 
this program. I know that they will enjoy the trip down memory lane from when they were involved in the Transition visits three years 
ago! How time flies. 

I am sure that the next 5 weeks will zip by us as the end of year festivities start to kick in. Please ensure that your child is attending school 
and completing all Assessment Tasks required of them, to ensure that they are meeting all course outcomes and taking advantage of 
every learning opportunity offered to them. 

Mrs Lambert 
Year 7 Advisor 
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Word Mania Success! 

Warilla High School has finished 3rd in Australia and New Zealand’s biggest literacy 
competition – ‘Word Mania’. Word Mania involves thousands of students’ engaging in 
a series of three minutes long, online, word building games using 15 randomly 
generated letter tiles – forming words that gain the student's points. Students were 
able to log on between May and August 2019 and were rewarded for the number of 
words formed, their length and the amount of correctly spelled in succession.  

While the competition was open to all Year 7 and 8 classes at Warilla High School, the 
students from the school’s differentiated Stage 4 programs, ‘Core Skills Program’ and 
‘Core Academic Program’ have embraced the challenge as a part of their daily routine, 
resulting in the Year 7 group placing 8th overall, and the year 8 group placing 3rd overall. They are looking forward to spending their $250 
winnings on resources to further improve their literacy. 

Warilla High School is extremely proud of all of the students who participated and Mrs Jaimie Goucher who worked tirelessly to motivate 
students and coordinate the school’s participation in the competition this year. 

 

  

 

 

Mrs Goucher 
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Children’s Week Parliament  

On Monday 21st October at NSW Parliament House Claire Woolley, year 9 experienced the opportunity to voice her opinions in NSW 
state parliament in front of MP’s. As she represented not only the school but the Shellharbour electorate she spoke on behalf of our 
community alongside many other young people.  Each student was asked to present a speech about an issue they are passionate about 
that impacts the youth of society. Claire spoke about the cyber age and the statistics surrounding it and what actions need to be pursued 
to ensure that everyone has a safe and enjoyable experience on a platform so large. This was a fantastic opportunity for Claire and also 
Warilla High to be represented at an important youth event. 
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Term 3, S2 Reward excursion  

On Wednesday 25th of September S2 went on a reward excursion to Tenpin Bowling followed by a picnic lunch with social activities at 
Shellharbour Village Little Park. Invitation to a reward excursion is based on a point system from a Support Unit behaviour management 
program.  

From the happy smiles and laughter, it is evident how much fun the students had and enjoyed the day. Seeing students encourage each 
other at Tenpin bowling was the highlight of the morning. Afterwards, the class set off on a fun social day at Shellharbour Little Park 
where we had fun walking to the point socialising and enjoying each other’s company. We had a picnic-style lunch at Little Park and 
played on the equipment, investigated the big tree and had lots of laughter at the flying fox.  

The students were congratulated for their amazing behaviour and kindness shown to the local community members especially the little 
children, helping them and being courteous. They have shown great respect towards each other and community members who were also 
enjoying the park.  

An awesome day for the end of Term 3. 
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Re: Persistent Lateness to school without explanation 
 
During the school year, a growing number of students have been coming late to school, without a note from a parent or caregiver. 
 
Warilla High School is required under the Education Act 2009, to record and report on all absences, be they whole day, or partial day 
absences. This includes students that are only five (5) minutes late to school. Parents are responsible under the act to explain the 
absences of their children from school via the Parent Portal, a note, a verbal notification in person, or on the telephone. 
 
A justifiable explanation cannot be considered for incidents such as sleeping in, minding younger siblings or walking slowly to school. 
 
Students persisting with arriving late to school without reason will be issued with an initial warning, then After School Detentions, and 
then move through the school's Welfare and Discipline Policy. Lateness will be recorded as a partial absence, will be recorded as 
‘Unexplained Partial Absence’ on the student’s report and official record of student attendance. 
If you have any questions regarding your child’s whole day or part-time attendance patterns, please feel free to contact me at the 
school. 

Yours sincerely,  

 
J. Grace 
Head Teacher Student Administration 
 

Infectious Disease  
 

I am writing to advise you that our school currently has a student who is receiving treatment for cancer. Currently, she/he is actively 
involved in the school community in between having treatment and dealing with and recovering from the side effects.  

As this student has a compromised immune system (which makes him/her more vulnerable to disease), it is important that you do not 
send your child to school if he/she is unwell. For example, if your child has an infectious disease (such as measles, chickenpox, shingles 
or diagnosed flu), he/she should stay at home until no longer contagious. For more information about how long an illness is contagious, 
contact your GP or visit the NSW Health website at www.health.nsw.gov.au. 

I would also appreciate it if you would notify me if your child has an infectious disease. This will allow me to assess the potential risk of 
the disease and if necessary, to notify the student’s parents and medical team. 

We appreciate your cooperation. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Ms Brook  
Acting Principal  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

C 

C 

http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/
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Café Skills Year 9  

Ms Roach and Miss Armstrong’s Year 9 Food Technology “Café Skills” classes did an amazing job with their cake designs. These superstars 
made the icing, carved, stacked, iced and decorated their cakes in less than 2 hours. Some of these masterpieces stood 20-30cm tall. 
Absolutely outstanding work! 
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Playtime’ Project  

Our ‘Playtime” project with Warilla PS supports 2020 Kindergarten students and their families with the transition to “Big School”. Also 
providing our 2 Unit Exploring Early Childhood students with authentic learning experiences. 
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Year 7 Information Night Reminder 

A Reminder for the parents and caregivers of students commencing Year 7 in 2020. We will be holding an information night 
at WHS in our Hall on Wednesday the 20th November commencing at 6 pm. 

Here you will have the opportunity to: 

- Meet the Year Advisor, Deputy Principal & Principal  
- Understand the culture of WHS and how we work together to support your student throughout high school. 
- See our uniform and learn the day structure of WHS. 
- Receive a take-home pack with information about WHS and Year 7, 2020. 
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D I S A B I L I T Y  P R O V I S I O N S  H S C  2 0 2 0  

Disability provisions in the HSC are practical arrangements designed to help students who couldn't otherwise make a fair attempt to show 
what they know in an exam room.  

It is possible to apply to access disability provisions if your child has: 

· For example - an ongoing medical conditions including diabetes, hearing loss, irritable bowel, persistent intense back pain,  
scoliosis, arthritis 

· Mental health concerns including, but not limited to anxiety or depression 
· Physical disability 
· Autism, dyspraxia, dysgraphia, dyslexia 
· Reading difficulties 
· Illegible handwriting 

The provisions granted are solely determined by how the student’s exam performance is affected.  

NESA determines disability provisions for the Higher School Certificate examinations. 

To apply for provisions, schools must submit an online application to NESA. This application tells us which provision/s a student is 
requesting and includes recent evidence. Evidence may include medical reports, reading results, spelling results, writing samples and 
teacher comments. 

Applications generally close at the end of Term 1, 2020, however the staff at NESA are aware that it can be very difficult to secure medical 
appointments for specialist doctors and other medical providers. NESA will consider late applications for newly diagnosed or occurring 
situations that will affect exam performance eg newly diagnosed medical conditions or fractured limbs. 

If you would like to find out more, please contact Ros Gaynor Learning and Support Teacher, 42963055 

https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/11-12/hsc/disability-provisions/needing-provisions
https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/11-12/hsc/disability-provisions/applying-for-provisions
https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/11-12/hsc/disability-provisions/provisions
https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/11-12/hsc/disability-provisions/provisions
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CAUTION  

 CYCLE SAFETY 

 

We have had some reports of students riding bikes and scooters to school and not obeying road rules. Both Police and Council Rangers 
have informed the school they are monitoring the situation. NSW cycling fines were increased on July 1, taking the penalty for not 
wearing a helmet to $330; riding negligently, furiously or recklessly to $439; and failing to stop at a pedestrian crossing to $439. Please 
bring this to the attention of your child. 

Michlle Brook 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://clipart-library.com/newimages/bicycle-clip-art-19.jpg&imgrefurl=http://clipart-library.com/bicycle-clip-art.html&docid=0MdcNdSqsgnrUM&tbnid=dMYwcAbyqgjpTM:&vet=10ahUKEwidv636qM7gAhWOXSsKHWB4C0wQMwiNASgmMCY..i&w=300&h=300&safe=strict&bih=801&biw=1527&q=bicycle%20images%20clip%20art&ved=0ahUKEwidv636qM7gAhWOXSsKHWB4C0wQMwiNASgmMCY&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwi4g_G-qc7gAhUROisKHV-eD14QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.kisspng.com/png-scooter-vespa-gts-clip-art-simple-scooters-131802/&psig=AOvVaw1-7cjzNKsX8Pe0W8BlOg5t&ust=1550889939907078
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiwkdzyqc7gAhXGF3IKHWqaDdIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.clipartmax.com/middle/m2i8K9K9Z5A0i8Z5_bike-helmet-clip-art-bike-helmet-black-and-white/&psig=AOvVaw1xnRuOKjO91icqItYKcFl5&ust=1550890040916119
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https://warillahs.wheelers.co/ 

https://warillahs.wheelers.co/
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                              DOUBLE DELIGHT FOR ACTIVE KIDS  
 
Thanks to the Active Kids vouches local kids are keeping active while their parents are keeping the cash.  
I am so pleased to advise that from 01 July 2019 each school-enrolled child will now be able to access two $100 Active Kids vouchers per 
year.  
The money will help you pay registration costs for sport and recreation, so that your kid(s) can participate and stay active all year-round.  
Families across the region keep telling me how much the Active Kids Vouchers help them manage the cost of living. Now with two Active 
Kids $100 vouchers per school enrolled child, you can keep even more money in your back pocket while your kid(s) stay happy and 
healthy.  
Since the Active Kids program was launched in 2018, more than one million vouchers have been redeemed and more than $100 million 
saved by NSW families.  
It is a big win for NSW when more kids can participate in sport because of the Government’s drive to take down the barriers to expensive 
registration costs.  
Whether it is soccer, scouts, AFL, rugby, netball, golf or volleyball, you’re sure to find an activity your kid(s) will love. Active Kids really is 
making a difference to children’s participation in sport and active recreation in NSW.  
From January – June there was an overall increase of 13 per cent in the number of Active Kids’ vouchers created, including a 17 per cent 
rise in vouchers created for girls following an influx of registrations for dance, gymnastics, tennis and swimming Active Kids providers.  
These are incredible results and demonstrate why the NSW Government is investing an additional $40 million this year to expand the 
Active Kids program.”   
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High Attendance Equals High Achievement 

What is a justified reason for being absent from school? 

Justified reasons for absences may include if the student:  

· has an unavoidable medical or dental appointment (preferably, these should be made after school 
· or during holidays) 
· is required to attend a recognised religious holiday 
· is required to attend an exceptional or urgent family circumstance (such as attending a funeral) 
· is sick, or has an infectious disease. 

 

Absences for reasons such as some of the following may not be justified.  

· Shopping 
· Sleeping in 
· Working around the house 
· Minding younger siblings and other children 
· Minor family events such as birthdays 
· Haircuts. 

It is important to realise that parents (including carers) may be prosecuted if children have recurring unjustified absences from school. 

If you have any questions regarding student attendance, please contact the school. 

Ms J. Grace 
Head Teacher Student Administration 
 

Online Uniform Store 

Looking to purchase your child's school uniform online? 

We now have a brand new 'Shop Now' button on our Facebook page, click it, and it will take you straight to our online store! No need to 
get out of your chair! 

Alternatively, you can visit our school website (www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au) -> Our School -> Uniform -> Online Store and this will 
take you there. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 Issue 1 – Term 4 – Week 5 11 November 2019 

 

 Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 33 
 

Make Online Payments (POP) 

Is now possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for students, via a secure payment page hosted by 
Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit/debit card. The payment page is accessed from the front page 
of the school's website by selecting $ Make a payment  

Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sales to students and creative and 
practical arts activities (these include band, drama and dance). There is also a category called “other”, this would cover items not covered 
under the previous heading. ‘Other’ can be used to make complete payment of a school invoice. 

When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter: 

· The student's name, and 
· class and reference number OR 
· The student's name, and 
· Date of birth. 

 
These details are entered each time you make a payment, as student information is not held within the payment system.  

 

This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are captured in a secure manner and 
these details are not passed back to the school.  

You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed. Receipts can be emailed and/or 
printed. 

Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s account. As a receipt has been 
issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the school. 

For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment process please contact the office staff on 02 4296 3055 or alternatively email;  

warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Mrs C. Souter 

School Administrative Manager 

 

Warilla High School Bike Helmet Safety Policy 
While riding a bicycle it is required by law to wear an (Australian Standard Approved) helmet securely fitted and fastened to your head. 

Warilla High School has an obligation to enforce this law for the safety of their students when riding a bicycle to or from school. 

Governed by Work Health & Safety, Duty of Care and NSW Law, Warilla High School cannot allow a student to ride a bicycle to or from 
the school premises without a helmet. 

Therefore, if a student arrives at school without wearing a helmet then the school will be required to secure that bicycle until that student 
presents themselves with an approved safety helmet or the student’s parents come and retrieve the bike. 

 

 

  

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Warilla High School 

Keross Ave, Barrack Heights, NSW, 2528 

PH: 02 4296 3055 | Fax: 02 4257 1825 

 

warilla-h.school @ det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh 

Sentral: https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal 
 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal
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